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JOIN US IN PERSON OR WORSHIP ONLINE HERE

Taking the Journey TOGETHER

September 27

26th Sunday in
Ordinary Time

“My sheep hear my voice, 
says the Lord; I know them, 

and they follow me.”
John 10:27

https://www.facebook.com/htschooldm/


F R O M  FAT H E R  M A R K  S E P  2 7  2 0 2 0

Want more information? Go to www.holytrinitydm.org or call 515 255 3162

DONATE AT MASS OR ONLINE AT https://holytrinitydm.org/donate

GREETINGS. 

I have an update for the parish. As I mentioned in the last Bulletin, we have been looking into permanent live-

streaming equipment for the church. As I am the only one handling the livestreaming at present, when I am 

away, there is none. So, we have gathered more details and had a consultant in to advise on what we will need. 

This week we are expecting a formal proposal for our church and what equipment will be needed. We do not 

have the final cost estimate yet, but I suspect it will be several thousand dollars. This is not something we 

budgeted for, so any help will be greatly appreciated. Many thanks to those that have already stepped up and 

donated for this parish project.

You may have noticed our bells have stopped ringing. We are looking into this. Our current system was a 

memorial gift from the Frueh family following the death of Don, Mary, and Katie Frueh in an accident in 1994. It 

has been an important part not only of Holy Trinity, but also the greater Beaverdale neighborhood as the music 

can be heard for blocks. We hope to be able to continue this legacy. Due to the age of the system, we have not 

been able to find anyone who can look at it. As it stopped working during the derecho, we feel it may have been 

irreparably damaged. We are looking into some new systems. I will keep the parish updated on this. 

Finally, an update on the Annual Appeal. We have gone over our assessment in gifts and outstanding pledges! It 

is very important that those with outstanding pledges continue making these payments so that we can meet our 

obligation to the diocese. A reminder: as we have now gone over our assessment, additional gifts and pledges 
will stay right here at Holy Trinity. We are currently 40 pledges short of the number we had last year, so if you 

have not yet been able to make a pledge or one-time gift, there is still time to participate and anything that 

comes in now will stay here for our use in the parish. 

Thank you for your continued support of Holy Trinity!

Finally, as you know we have been working on our Sacramental celebrations and getting caught up. 

On October 3-4, we will celebrate Confirmation with our Confirmation class of 2020. We are so glad to be able to 

celebrate the Sacrament with the confirmation students and their families. We’re having to do it over two days 

because of capacity restrictions in our church. Please keep our Confirmation candidates in your prayers in these 

coming days. 

May God bless us all, and may God bless Holy Trinity. 

Father Mark

https://holytrinitydm.org/donate


Want more information? Call the Parish Office 515 255 3162 X128 M-F 8AM-4PM 
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___________________________________________

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS! To advertise, contact Andy
Negrete 255-3162 ext. 129 or andyn@holytrinitydm.org

Budget - July 2020 - June 2021 $1,008,000
YTD Actual Tithing through Sep 20 $209,017
YTD Budget through Sep 20 $218,031

FINANCIAL BLESSINGS ENDING WEEK OF SEP 20 2020

YTD Overage (Deficit) $(9,104)
Tithing for the week ending Sep 20 $6,360
Number of Donations Received 58

Q & A WITH FATHER MARK EVERY OTHER WED AT 7PM—
Father Mark Q&A LIVE on Facebook is now a pre-recorded

video where he will be available to answer you in the

comment section. Please look for that night’s topic on

Facebook and email your questions before the event to

fmneal@holytrinitydm.org or parishoffice@holytrinitydm.org

__________________________________

Watch on

HT PIANO After several decades of talented piano

playing, Mary Keck has decided to retire from the

Schola group as the accompaniment. We thank Mary

from the bottom of our hearts for all the time she has

given Holy Trinity Church Schola. She will certainly be

missed. Holy Trinity Church is looking for

permanent and fill-in piano players. Our music at Holy

Trinity is very important to all and plays a large part of

our masses. If you are interested or have ??, please

contact Andy andyn@holytrinitydm.org in the parish.

________________________________

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION(RCIA)TO BEGIN THIS FALL Are

you or someone you know interested in learning more about

becoming a Catholic? Or are you coming back to the Catholic

Church? Join us as we begin the journey this Fall. The

process involves several aspects: Period of Inquiry;

Formation; Sacramental Preparation; Sacraments of

Initiation and a Period of Growth and Reflection. Know that

Holy Trinity Church welcomes you if you’ve been

away...back to our Catholic Church. We will celebrate with

you upon finishing this at the Easter Vigil with

our Parish Community. For more info or to sign up, contact

Jim Wilwerding at 771-1847 or the Parish Office at 255-3162

X128. More details coming soon.

JOIN US FOR MASS or worship online on Facebook LIVE at

https://www.facebook.com/htschooldm. Look for the “LIVE”

red link to worship at Mass times. If you want to watch the

Mass later, click on “videos” and you will be able to select one.

__________________________________

If you or a family member desire 
God’s healing grace, come to the 

Healing Mass Thursday October 15 at 9AM. 
Father Mark and Father Greg Leach will offer 
the Sacrament of the Sick during this liturgy.

Anyone experiencing pain or distress whether 
mental, physical, or spiritual, is a candidate for 

the Sacrament of the Sick.
We are requesting that parishioners make a 
reservation with Sandy Stacy, Pastoral Care 

Minister. Please call the Parish office at 
255-3162 ext 124 and let us know how many 

will be attending in your family. 
We want to allow for the safety of all 

individuals attending this Mass. 
Physical distancing will be in place and 

we request you wear a mask.

__________________________________________

WE STILL NEED HELP!! We need ushers and

cleaners after the 8:30 and 10:30 Sunday Masses.

Please contact Andy Negrete 255-3162 ext. 129 or

andyn@holytrinitydm.org

mailto:andyn@holytrinitydm.org
mailto:fmneal@holytrinitydm.org
mailto:parishoffice@holytrinitydm.org
mailto:andyn@holytrinitydm.org
https://www.facebook.com/htschooldm
mailto:andyn@holytrinitydm.org


Families with children enrolled in non-Catholic schools 
may be eligible for a tuition grant if they enroll at 
Holy Trinity for the 2020-2021 school year. Tuition 

grants are available for each child (grades 1 – 7) for the 
first two years of enrollment. 

Year one = $1,000 discount on for each eligible student
Year two = $500 discount on for each eligible student

Current Families get a
$500 Referral Bonus for 
each family that enrolls

N O T E S  F R O M  T H E  S C H O O L  S E P  2 7  2 0 2 0

Want more information? Call the School Office 515 255 3162 X116 M-F 8AM-4PM Fax 515 255 1381 

OUR SCHOOL NEEDS YOUR VOTE!!!
Des Moines Register's Metro's Best is the
annual reader-voted competition. Voting
runs Sep 10 through Oct 3, 2020. Final
Results will be announced online and in
Datebook on November 19, 2020. Click on

Daily Living and then you will see us in the

Child Care section. PLEASE VOTE HERE

SEEKING NEW SPANISH TEACHER FOR HT SCHOOL
Holy Trinity Catholic School is currently seeking a full 

time Middle School Spanish Teacher for the 2020-

2021 school year. At Holy Trinity, Spanish is part of 

the middle school instructional core, not a related 

arts class. This position will be responsible for 

teaching Spanish to all middle school students on a 

block schedule as well as Religion to their 

homeroom (with the support of a partner teacher). 

Minimum Qualifications:
Education: Bachelor’s degree, including all courses 

needed to meet and maintain credential 

requirements.

Credentials: Valid Iowa teaching license with 

endorsements in Spanish is required

Experience: Experience preferred but not necessary 

for hiring.

Please contact Melissa Reder, Principal, at 515 255 

3162 ext 117 or mreder@htschool.org

_________________________________

WE NEED SUBSTITUTES! If you can sub or if you 

know of any substitutes that can help out at the 

school, please contact Melissa Reder, Principal, at 

515 255 3162 ext 117 or mreder@htschool.org

________________________________

___________________________________

SEEKING ADDITIONAL PS3 ASSOCIATE
Holy Trinity Catholic School is currently seeking

a full time 3 year old preschool associate for

the 2020-2021 school year. This position

reports Monday through Friday, 7:50am -

3:20pm assisting a lead teacher. Paraeducator

certification preferred but not required.

Holy Trinity is a Preschool through 8th grade

building of approximately 410 students

located in the Beaverdale neighborhood of Des

Moines, Iowa. Qualified candidates are able to

assist in creating a supportive classroom

atmosphere that nurtures students to

recognize their gifts and talents through

learning, faith, and collaboration.

Please contact Melissa Reder, Principal, to

learn more details about this position at

515 255 3162 ext 117 or mreder@htschool.org

http://desmoinesregister.secondstreetapp.com/2020-Metros-Best-Voting-Campaign/
mailto:mreder@htschool.org
mailto:mreder@htschool.org
mailto:mreder@htschool.org


N O T E S  F R O M  T H E  P T O  &  S C H O O L  S E P  2 7  2 0 2 0

Want more information? Call the School Office 515 255 3162 X116 M-F 8AM-4PM Fax 515 255 1381 

BEAVERDALE HOLIDAY 
BOUTIQUE GOES ONLINE

This exciting online event 

will be held November 1 –
11, 2020 on Beaverdale 

Holiday Boutique Facebook 
page. Shoppers can pre 
purchase gifts for family 

and friends, pre order all-
time favorite select baked 

goods or Knights of 
Columbus famous chili in 
quarts or half gallons 

(perfect to freeze for cold 
winter evenings or eat 
during your favorite fall 
sport viewing). Curbside 
pickup for all items will be 

Nov 13 from 4 to 8PM and 
Nov 14 from 8AM to 2PM. 
Want to be part of this 
event, please contact Katy 
Polich at 515-770-9515 
katypolich@gmail.com.

COMMITTEE 
MEMBERS NEEDED

Holy Trinity Alumni 

Association

The Holy Trinity 
Alumni Association is 
looking for 3-6 new 
members to join an 
existing committee. 
You don’t have to be 
an alumni to join; if 
you have a passion for 
Holy Trinity, alumni, 
marketing, 
communications, 
endowments, or just 
want to get involved, 
please contact Erin at 

alumni@htschool.org

. Approximately 5 
meetings a year with 
small time 
commitment in 
between. 

SOME OF THE MANY 
ITEMS THAT CAME TO 
BE BECAUSE OF THE 
WALKATHON --
Please donate here!

mailto:katypolich@gmail.com
mailto:alumni@htschool.org
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=46V2NQNRE5H5S&source=url


  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 14, 2020 
Feast of the Triumph of the Cross 
 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
As you recall, the pandemic brought our observance of the Sacred Triduum to a halt earlier this 
year.  With Good Friday services in our churches not open to the public, there was no 
opportunity for the traditional Holy Land Collection to be gathered.  However, the need for 
support of Christians in the Holy Land remains great.  It is my hope that you will respond to that 
need as we focus on a collection on September 26-27, 2020.  This is the opportunity when we 
respond to the direction of the Holy Father and reach out to assist our sisters and brothers in the 
Holy Land.  
 
The Franciscans have been in the Holy Land since 1209, walking in Jesus’ footsteps, caring for 
the poor, educating young people, providing scholarships, protecting the holy shrines, 
conducting pastoral ministries and keeping Christianity alive.  In countless ways, their ministry 
gives voice to the voiceless. 
 
Through this collection, we are united in a special way to the land that was made sacred by Our 
Savior’s redemptive mission.  The flourishing of Franciscan ministries in the Holy Land depends 
on the support they receive from each of us.  The daily news reminds us of the violence and 
instability plaguing the Middle East, but we rarely hear of the shrinking Christian community 
there, a tenacious community that strives to provide unbroken witness to apostolic faith. 
 
I urge you to be generous in your support of the Holy Land Collection.  May God bless you as 
you respond with generous hearts to this special appeal. 
 
Faithfully in Christ, 
 
 
 
Most Rev. William M. Joensen, Ph.D. 
Bishop of Des Moines  
 

Want more information? Go to www.desmoinesdiocese.org or call 515 255 3162

N O T E S  F R O M  T H E  D I O C E S E  S E P  2 7  2 0 2 0
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�����������Experience the 
       Power of ONE.
         If each of us invites just ONE person
                  to this great conference, imagine the
                  impact we will make! Attend in person
                  at Wells Fargo Arena or livestream.
                              Des Moines, Sept. 26 & 27

                 Who will YOU invite?���
�������       

        For tickets and more�
���������      information, go to  
                ChristOurLifeIowa.com 

                   
                                 Christ Our Life Catholic Regional Conference will follow guidelines to 
                              protect attendees from COVID. Attendees must protect themselves, 
                                 appropriately, assuming all risks associated with their attendance.Any
                              individual with symptoms or exposure to COVID-19, a fever, or who has 
                              been exposed to COVID-19 must refrain from attending the conference.  

D I O C E S E  A N D  C O M M U N I T Y  S E P  2 7 2 0 2 0

Want more information? Go to www.holytrinitydm.org or call 515 255 3162

TENTATIVE CONFERENCE SCHEDULE 

Saturday, September 26 
Doors open/Vendors open

The Holy Rosary

Praise Band Steve Angrisano

Announcements Co-Chairs Ellen and Marilyn; Jon Leonetti 

Music Prelude 

Celebration of the Holy Mass Monsignor Frank Bognanno, homilist 

Stretch Break Steve Angrisano

Welcome address Bishop William Joensen

Father Don Calloway, MIC 

Lunch Announcements 

Mirjana Soldo 

Announcements Jon Leonetti 

Lunch Break 
LUNCH BREAKOUT SESSIONS 1:15 pm Cimela Kidonakis, Film Love 

Reaches Everywhere (Arena) 

1:50 pm  Ellen Miller, Bringing Mary’s 

Meals to Parishes 

Magnus MacFarlane-Barrow

Divine Mercy Chaplet Emily Schmid and Steve Angrisano

Break

Deacon Harold Burke-Sivers

Break
Father Don Calloway, MIC 

Dinner Break
DINNER BREAKOUT SESSION: Film Producers, Love Reaches 

Welcome Back Everywhere, Apparition Hill 

Chris Magruder The Veil Removed

Sister Miriam James

Steve Angrisano

Eucharistic Procession, Adoration and Benediction 

Bishop William Joensen

Sunday, September 27 
Doors open/Vendors open
The Holy Rosary

Praise Band Steve Angrisano

Announcements Co-Chairs Marilyn and Ellen; Jon leonetti

Sister Miriam James and Deacon Harold Burke-Sivers

Steve Angrisano

Jon Leonetti

Steve Angrisano

Break
Mirjana Soldo Q & A

Mass Prelude

Celebration of the Holy Mass Bishop William Joensen, homilist 

7:00 AM 

8:00 AM 

8:20 AM 

8:40 AM 

8:55 AM 

9:00 AM 

10:15 AM 

10:35 AM 

10:50 AM 

11:35 AM 

11:40AM 

12:25 PM 

12:25 PM 

1:15 PM

2:00 PM 

2:25 PM 

3:00 PM 

3:30 PM 

4:00 PM 

4:15 PM 

5:15 PM 

6:15 PM 

6:45 PM 

6:55 PM 

7:10 PM 

7:50 PM 

8:00 PM 

7:00 AM 

8:00 AM 

8:20 AM 

8:45 AM 

9:00 AM 

9:50 AM 

10:00 AM 

10:40 AM 

10:45 AM 

11:10 AM 

12:15 PM 

12:30 PM

_______________________________________

JOB OPENING AT DCHS Dowling Catholic High

School has an immediate opening for a full-time,

year-round administrative assistant. This position

provides administrative, secretarial and skilled

support to the principal and assistant

principal. Student tuition and activities discounts

available. Excellent benefits, competitive wage and

exceptional team environment. For more

information, please contact Mr. Matt Meendering,

Principal @ mmeendering@dowlingcatholic.org

mailto:mmeendering@dowlingcatholic.org


N O T E S  O N  T H E  M A S S  S E P  2 7  2 0 2 0

Want more information? Go to www.holytrinitydm.org or call 515 255 3162

SPIRITUALITY OF THE READINGS
Motivation
Sometimes God appeals to people’s self-interest to get them 

to do what is right. Many of us need it, so that, through self-

interest, we can overcome our self-interest.

We are shown this in the First Reading, where we find a 

straight-out argument between the people and God. They 

claim that “The Lord’s way is not fair!” They quote the famous 

saying, “The parents eat sour grapes, but the children’s teeth 

are set on edge” (Ez 18:2). Apparently their argument is that 

sin belongs to their fathers or mothers, not to them. So, God 

is punishing unjustly.

God’s reply in this reading is as follows:

The house of Israel says, ‘The Lord’s way is not fair!’

Is it my way that is not fair, house of Israel?

Is it not your ways that are not fair?

Then he shows them that punishment comes to those who 

actually commit an iniquity, not to those who just happen to 

be born of sinful parents. It is your own actions that matter. If 

you sin, it is fair that I punish you. If you do virtue, it is fair 

that I give you life.

Jesus’ parable in the Gospel takes it one step further. There 

we hear about a man whose father asks him to go work in the 

vineyard. The man says, rudely, “I will not.” Surely he would 

be counted as one of the sinful people described above. Or 

maybe he just had a headache, or was not a morning person, 

or whatever. But when his father leaves the house he changes 

his mind and goes out to work hard on the vines.

He has a brother. This one says in effect, “Yes, of course I 

will go out and do your will!” Isn't this exactly what God 

had been telling the people in the First Reading? I am 

sure the father in the present parable was pleased, 

especially after the rude reply he had gotten from his 

first son. Of course, as we know, this brother changed 

his mind and did not bother to go at all.

This second brother’s selfish interests were served by 

saying “yes, yes” to his father. It made him look good. 

But he did not trouble himself to actually do what he had 

promised. Self-interest did not get him to do good, but 

only to seem to do good.

So finally God decided to show us motivation that cannot 

be reduced to self-interest.

If we want motivation, as well as encouragement, solace 

in love, participation in the Spirit, compassion, and 

mercy, St. Paul says to look at what Christ did (Second 

Reading). Then you will not act out of selfishness, but 

will serve others humbly, as Christ did. This is the 

ultimate motivation in Christianity.

Have in you the same attitude

that is also in Christ Jesus,

Who, though he was in the form of God,

did not regard equality with God something to 

be grasped.

Rather, he emptied himself,

taking the form of a slave,

coming in human likeness;

and found human in appearance,

he humbled himself,

becoming obedient to the point of death,

even death on a cross.

Because of this God greatly exalted him.*

Self-interested motives are not the only ones. Just look 

at Christ—when you are at prayer and at Mass—and let 

him form you in humility.

Let God make you good.

John Foley, SJ

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/092720.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/18?2
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/092720.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/092720.cfm
https://liturgy.slu.edu/26OrdA092720/reflections_foley.html


Question for Children: How do 

you show your love for Jesus by 

doing what he asks, even when 

it is difficult for you?

Question for Youth: Today’s 

parable reminds us that it isn’t 

what we say that counts as 

much as what we do. How 

would someone know you are a 

Christian through your actions?

Question for Adults: How and 

when were you like each of the 

sons in the Gospel?

B R I N G  T H E  G O S P E L  H O M E  S E P  2 7  2 0 2 0

Want more information? Go to www.holytrinitydm.org or call 515 255 3162

SAINT OF THE WEEK 
Cosmas and Damian, Physicians and Martyrs, early Fourth Century
According to legend, Cosmas and Damian were twin brothers born in Arabia. They studied medicine in Syria and later 

became widely known for their medical skills which they offered, without charge, to all. Because of their charities, they 

were known in their time as the “moneyless ones.” They gained the love and respect of the people to whom they 

ministered, both for their medical assistance and the zeal of their Christian faith.

During the persecution under the Emperor Diocletian, Cosmas and Damian, together with three brothers, Anthimus, 

Leontius, and Euprepius, were arrested, tried, and beheaded for their faith. Over the years following their deaths, many 

people reported miracles that occurred in the names of Cosmas and Damian. Among them was the Emperor Justinian I, 

who attributed his cure from a serious illness to these saints. In thankfulness, the emperor enlarged a church which had 

been built on the site of the saints’ burial place.

Cosmas and Damian's message today: The two brothers completely embraced and lived the Christian life. This was 

particularly exemplified by their unselfish behavior in caring for the sick. We are not asked to give nearly so much of 

ourselves as Cosmas and Damian did, but we are asked to give something.

Think about volunteering some of your time to a local hospital or nursing home.

READING I: Ezekiel 18:25-28

PSALM: 25:4-9

READING II: Philippians 2:1-11

GOSPEL: Matthew 21:28-32



SUNDAY
9/27

MONDAY
9/28

TUESDAY 
9/29

WEDNESDAY 
9/30

THURSDAY 
10/1

FRIDAY 
10/2

SATURDAY
10/3

HOLY 
TRINITY 
SCHOOL

FAITH 
FORMATION

ADULT 
FAITH 

FORMATION

Mass 
8:30AM

Mass 
10:30AM

No Communion 
Service

Men’s Bible Study
8PM

School Mass
8:30AM

Grades K-2

School Mass
8:30AM

Hosted by 3E
Grades 3-5

Mass
8 AM

Adoration
2-9PM

Rosary at
4:15PM

School Mass
8:30 AM

Hosted by 8TH
Grades 6-8

Mass 
4:30PM

AND
MORE

Christ Our Life
WF Arena

7AM-12:30PM

GOD BLESS OUR 
CONFIRMATION 

CANDIDATES

PA R I S H  C A L E N D A R  W E E K  O F  S E P  2 7 2 0 2 0

CH: Church 101-106: Classrooms DC: Day Chapel K: Kitchen MC: Media Center PO: Parish Office SR: Social Room 

NEXT WEEK LITURGICAL MINISTERS / ALTAR SERVERS
Saturday, Oct 3 4:30 PM
Altar Server No Servers at This Time

Lectors Mary Sanders & Chris Lang
EMHC Team 2

Musical Coordinator Tom Quiner

Sunday, Oct 4 8:30 AM
Altar Server No Servers at This Time
Lectors Stephen Marso & Tammy Kieter

EMHC Team 1
Children’s Liturgy No Children’s Liturgy

Musical Coordinator Tom Quiner

Sunday, Oct 4 10:30 AM
Altar Server No Servers at This Time
Lectors Hazel Helm & Tammy Altman

EMHC Team 4

Children’s Liturgy No Children’s Liturgy 
Musical Coordinator Dr. Kevin Allemagne

WEEKEND MASSES Sat 4:30 PM / Sun 8:30 & 10:30 AM

WEEKDAY COMMUNION SERVICE Mon 8 AM
WEEKDAY MASSES Tue, Wed & Fri 8:30 AM / Thurs 8AM

RECONCILIATION Sat 3-4PM

Want more information? Call the Parish Office 515 255 3162 X128 M-F 8AM-4PM 

MASS / LITURGY SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS
Sunday Sept 27
8:30 AM Mass Joe Oertli

10:30 AM Mass Jim Boesen

Monday Sept 28
8 AM NO Communion Service

Tuesday Sept 29
8:30 AM Mass Jimmy Corkrean

Wednesday Sept 30
8:30 AM Mass Douglas Dean Allen

Thursday Oct 1
2-9 PM Rosary at 4:15PM Adoration 
8 AM Mass Jeanne Dedrick

Friday Oct 2
8:30 AM Mass  Ruth & Jim Wright

Saturday Oct 3
3-4 PM NO Reconciliation 

4:30 PM Mass Ron Dittmer

Sunday Oct 4
8:30 AM Mass For the Parish

10:30 AM Mass Barbara & Chris Fath

VOTE ONLINE HERE

OCT 3 > 
LAST 

DAY TO 
VOTE!!!

http://desmoinesregister.secondstreetapp.com/2020-Metros-Best-Voting-Campaign/



